TRANSPORT STEERING GROUP
Meeting held Monday, 12th September 2016

2.30 pm, Kimberley Room, Tewin Memorial Hall

Present: Tim Hayward-Smith (Chair) 

                Jane Warehand

                Ann Kevis

                Lilian Southgate

                Ruth Woodruff

                Carol Phillips

                Joan Chalkely

                Joy Lawson

                Merralyn Sandison

1. Apologies for absence: Kristina Lawson, Doreen Lloyd, Janet Randolph, Rosa Powell
2. Aims of the Steering Group

The aims of the group are to improve public transport links to the key towns of Welwyn Garden City and Hertford, where hospitals, general practitioners, schools, further education town centres, food stores and centres of employment; and to link with the wider transport network.  

The group will identify the issues, including how the cuts to the 388 bus service have impacted on people who do not have access to private transport, people who might use a bus as an alternative to the car; and people who need to travel into the village.    

A key aim will be to involve the Parish Council and present a draft project proposal to them, with an outline of what is needed and picking up the threads of what has already been done.  There is a strength in working together and having a common sense of purpose. 

The group will continue to operate as a Steering Group until such time as a viable proposal is in place, when a management committee will need to formed. 

3. Terms of reference

Tim will draft.







TH-S

4. Rules 
Respect different points of view.

The Chair will ensure the meeting keeps to the agenda and action points.

The notes from meetings will be distributed to Ann Kevis for wider circulation to the Over 50’s, The Clerk to the Parish Council; and posted on the website.

5. Article for the Parish News

The group agreed the article and it will be sent to the editor for publication in the October edition of the Parish News.
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6. Updates

It was agreed that the HCC Community Transport offer of the 10 seater mini bus on a Saturday would definitely help but further discussion needed as and when funding streams can be identified.  
There is uncertainty relating to the passenger figures which were used leading up to the consultation process.  This uncertainty continues as people report that their sometimes  bus passes are still not recording the journeys they make.     The housing development in the village since the consultation process, as well as the proposed new development at Panshanger and possibly Sele Farm, also needs to be taken into consideration.

Tim will speak to the Passenger Transport Unit to ask what the review process is.
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7. Plan for Presentation to the Parish Council

Merralyn will prepare an outline plan for presentation to the October Parish Council meeting and agree the content with Tim before presentation.  This plan will include the possibility of engaging  with other parishes and, if a survey is needed in order to evidence demand, a request will be made to the Parish Council for support with this exercise.










MS/TH-S
8. Funding 

Tim will enquire of EHDC; Herts Community Foundaton; and Biffa.
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Merralyn will  contact  Friends of Tewin. 
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9. Date of next meeting: Monday, 10th October 2016, 2.00 pm,

                                     Kimberley Room, Tewin Memorial Hall
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